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The session of PFPC met on Wednesday, March 4, 2015 at Wallace Manor, Providence Forge. The meeting 
was moved to make room for the Church Yard Sale. All twelve ruling elders were in attendance.  The 
meeting adjourned at 8:09 p.m.  Supper provided by Wallace Manor preceded the meeting. 
  
Subjects discussed were: 
  

- Meeting was called to order at 6:51 p.m. with prayer reflecting on the Scripture, “I exhort the elders 
among you to tend the flock of God that is in your charge.” 1 Peter 5:1-2 

- Welcomed and gave privilege of the floor to Kate West. Later in the meeting West presented the 
answers to many questions posed by the session in February about the coming Bluegrass Faith 
Festival on September 20, 2015. 

- Approved the “Consent Agenda” for the evening with no withdrawals. Approvals included: approval 
of minutes from February 4th stated session meeting; received Pastor’s Report March 4, 2015; 
approved pastor’s vacation April 6-12; approved $332.00 Souper Bowl of Caring collection to go 
to the New Kent Food Pantry (or equivalent); approved Easter Egg Hunt on April 4th; approved 
“Prayer” box be placed in the church vestibule; acknowledge Girl Scout Sunday on March 8th 

- Commissioned the record at 231 members, no change from February. 
- Reviewed the 2015 Action Register. 
- Approved Sunday May 3rd to promote BFF 2015 during the 11 a.m. service. 

- Meeting adjourned with prayer including concerns for Tamara Thompson (coworker of Elder Tom) 
enduring 7 operations to address G.I. issues, Janette Gammon recovering from a fall on ice, no 
broken bones; Davis Gammon under medical care back in New Kent; Don Dzula at 36 years and 
planned open-heart surgery.  

- All this and more in Jesus Christ our Lord!  
  

The next stated meeting of the session is on Wednesday, April 1, 2015 at 7pm at PFPC in the Madeline 
Carswell room in the Educational Wing. Supper will be provided by Jerry Sprouse at 6pm.   
  
* This note has been offered to inform readers of the church website and/or PFPC E-pistle by the 
moderator of session. This note and its contents are not a substitute for session approved minutes. If this 
note were to contradict session approved minutes, the approved minutes prevail. 
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